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Minutes of the July 6, 2021 Regular Meeting
CALL TO ORDER: The July 2021 Regular meeting of the Harwich Housing Authority was called to order by Sandra Woodbridge at 4:09 p.m.  Members present were Elizabeth Harder and Kim Bourgea.  Present via gotomeeting was Sandra Woodbridge. Mark Kelleher was absent. Also present: Tracy Cannon, Director of the Harwich Housing Authority.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  On a motion made by Kim and seconded by Elizabeth all members present voted unanimously to approve the March corrected and April minutes.
FINANCIAL REPORT:   On a motion made by Elizabeth and seconded by Sandi, all voted to approve the March and April financial reports.
APPROVAL OF WARRANTS: On a motion presented by Sandy and seconded by Kim, warrants 2021-4 and 2021-4, were unanimously approved.  Tracy informed the Board that going forward there would be monthly an additional amount paid to Chatham to reimburse for Dave Chausse’s pay.  The payrolls were combined a few months ago to save on the administrative fees paid to the payroll company.  
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT: On a motion presented by Elizabeth and seconded by Kim, the Executive Director’s report for June 2021 was unanimously approved.
OLD BUSINESS: 
NEW BUSINESS:  After discussion regarding the need to change Kim’s term expiration on the Annual Plan, Kim made a motion, seconded by Elizabeth to approve the 2022 Annual Plan.  There was no Public Comment. All voted aye.
Sandi then confirmed that this would be her last Board meeting as she was leaving to move to South Carolina. On a motion presented by Kim and seconded by Sandi, it was voted unanimously that Elizabeth take over as Board Chair.  Elizabeth then made a motion to make Kim Vice-Chair and Mark Treasurer.  Sandi seconded the motion and all voted aye.

Elizabeth asked if Tracy could find out definitely if it was ok for us to be meeting quarterly.  It was her understanding from the reading that she had done that bi-monthly was the least often you could meet.  Tracy said she would get an answer and at that point a date for the next meeting could be set.  
There was discussion regarding drafting and approving a policy for citizens’ participation at a Board Meeting as Tracy commented that she was working on one for Chatham and it had been suggested by DHCD that it is a good idea to have one with clearly defined guidelines.  Tracy stated that she would bring a draft to the next meeting.

Tracy asked if anyone on the Board knew if there was a reason that Harwich had a separate P.O. Box for mailing apart from the physical address on Crowell Road. Kim said she thought there might be a regulation regarding a separate address for each Housing Authority.  Tracy will investigate. 

Next Meeting: TBD
The meeting adjourned at 5:04 pm on a motion presented by Sandi, seconded by Elizabeth and approved by all. 

Respectfully Submitted
Tracy Cannon                                                                                                                                
Executive Director
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